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MINUTES OF THE COUNCIL
OF THE METROPOLITAN SERVICE DISTRICT

June 28, 1979
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CALL TO ORDER

After declaration of a quorum, the June 28, 1979, meeting of
the Council of the Metropolitan Service District (MSD) was
called to order by Presiding Officer Michael Burton at

7:10 p.m. in Conference Room "C" of the MSD offices at 527 S.
W. Hall Street, Portland, Oregon.

1.

INTRODUCTIONS
There were no introductions.
WRITTEN COMMUNICATIONS TO THE COUNCIL

There were no written communications to the Council to be
introduced at this time.

CITIZEN COMMUNICATIONS TO COUNCIL ON NON-AGENDA ITEMS

There were no citizens present who wished to address the
Council at this time.

CONSENT AGENDA

4.1 Minutes of the meeting of June 14, 1979.

4.2 Contracts.

4.3 Resolution No. 79-55, Amending the FY 1979 Transpor-

tation Improvement Program (TIP) Annual Element to
Include the I-505 Freeway Alternative Project.

Coun. Miller requested the minutes of June 14, 1979,
be corrected on p. 6 under the JPACT meeting report
to indicate that she was prepared to introduce a
resolution reqarding a waterway transit study, but
agreed to bring the matter up at a later meeting at
the Chairman's request.

Coun. Rhodes noted a misplaced decimal at the top of
P. 9; "4,385.42" should read "$438,542."

Coun. Banzer moved to delete from the consent agenda
the last item under 4.2 Contracts, the executive
management contract for consulting services, to
discuss it as a separate item. Chairman Burton noted
that the Executive Officer would be reporting on
progress toward selection of a consultant and this
matter did not involve approval or disapproval by the
Council at this time.
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Coun. Kirkpatrick asked why JPACT had tabled the
motion for review of contracts. Mr. Ockert responded
that these contracts were specified in the Unified
Work Program (UWP) the month before and the committee
felt it need not review them again. The Transpor-
tation Committee will look at them separately at its
next meeting.

Coun. Kirkpatrick moved, seconded by Coun. Stuhr,
that the consent agenda be approved. The Executive
Officer offered to accept a friendly amendment as
proposed by Coun. Banzer to delete the item regarding
the executive management contract. Chairman Burton
accepted the amendment.

All Councilors voting aye, the motion to approve the
Consent Agenda carried unanimously.

S. REPORTS

5.1

Report from Executive Officer

The Executive Officer began with the report covering
the item just previously removed from the Consent
Agenda, the evaluation of an information management
consultant. A Request for Proposal (RFP) was issued
for an information management consultant to review
public information services and to provide advice on
how the information office could better respond to
the change in the organization to a directly elected
Council and Executive Officer. Judith Bieberle,
Information Services Director, reviewed the recom-
mendations of the Review Team as contained in a
status report in the Councilors' folders. After
interviewing the two respondents, it was determined
that an unrealistic timeframe had been set for the
work and it was, therefore, the Review Team's
recommendation not to let a contract at this time,
but to issue a new RFP at a later date. It was also
noted that provision for this work was not made in
the FY 1980 Public Information budget, but would have
to be appropriated from the carry over which would,
in part, be made available from not awarding the
contract in FY 1979,

The Executive Officer reported that, with the
legislative session nearing an end, several MSD bills
had received final approval, and all but one of the
rest seemed likely to pass. HB 3078, giving
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authority to draw the urban growth boundary, had
passed both houses and was signed by the Governor.

HB 2328, the Omnibus bill, had passed both houses; SB
925, providing emergency landfill siting and EFU
siting, was facing many obstacles but was expected to
be on the House floor on Saturday.

The Executive Officer also noted that the Portland
Metropolitan Boundary Commission had approved an
amendment to the MSD boundary involving a small
parcel of land in Washington County.

5.2 Council Committee Reports

Local Officials Advisory Committee: Chairman Burton
reported that a LOAC steering committee had been for-
med with Milwaukie Council member Joy Burgess elected
chairperson, and Bob Sturges, Mayor of Troutdale,
elected vice chairperson of that committee. He also
drew attention to two memoranda from the staff
Citizen Involvement Coordinator, Gretchen Wolfe.

Planning and Development Committee: Coun. Kafoury
said that her committee report would be covered by
item 7.1.

JPACT: Coun. Williamson said there had been no JPACT
meeting since the last Council meeting.

Ways and Means Committee: Coun. Kirkpatrick
announced a speclal Ways and Means Committee meeting
to be held July 10, 5:00 p.m., to review the report
prepared by the Personnel Task Force, chaired by
Coun. Miller. Regarding the retreat, the committee
had prepared an agenda and a questionnaire. The
Martin-Simonds firm has been retained to conduct the
retreat.

200 Committee: Coun. Banzer said the 2oo Committee
meeting minutes were contained in the packet. She
also thanked those who had attended the "Wine and
Cheese" gathering at the Zoo.

Coun. Kafoury commented that the jazz concert at the
200 was a very enjoyable event and she wished to
commend the 2oo staff members who were involved.

6/28/79 - 4
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Solid Waste/Public Facilities: Coun. Rhodes
requested that the Chairman appoint, and the Council
approve a final member to the Johnson Creek Task
Force, Dan Rogers of Omark Industries.

Coun. Rhodes moved, seconded by Coun. Deines, that
the appointment of Mr. Rogers be confirmed. All
Councilors present voting aye, the motion carried
unanimously.

Coun. Rhodes also announced that August 11 had been
selected by the Solid Waste/Public Facilities
Committee for the Johnson Creek Clean-Up.

Coun. Berkman requested that the Council appoint
someone on the Transportation Committee or a member
of staff to conduct a preliminary feasibility study
based on the alternative energy proposal which he
introduced earlier in the week.

Chairman Burton suggested that Coun. Berkman, Coun.
Williamson, the Executive Officer and he meet to
consider the proposal.

6. OLD BUSINESS

6.1

Ordinance No. 79-72, Adopting Annual Budget of the
Metropolitan Service District for Fiscal Year 1980,
Making Appropriations from Funds of the District in
Accordance with Said Annual Budget and Levying Ad
Valorem Taxes. (Second Reading, Public Comment)

Mr. Steve Lockwood, citizen member of the Budget Task
Force, expressed satisfaction with the process used
in developing the budget, considering the limitations
and constraints involved in bringing together the
diverse budgets. He urged support of the Budget.

Chairman Burton closed the public hearing.

It having been ascertained that there were no Council
objections, the Clerk read Ordinance No. 79-72 the
second time by title only.

Chairman Burton said the motion by Coun. Kirkpatrick,
seconded by Coun. Miller, for adoption of the budget
was already before the Council from a previous
meeting.

6/28/79 - S
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Chairman Burton directed the Council's attention to a
memorandum from the Chairman of the Ways and Means
Committee noting a proposed amendment to the
ordinance adopting the FY 1980 budget as requested by
the TSCC, to state that recommendations from the TSCC
have been received by the MSD and have been incor-
porated into the Budget and the Schedule of
Appropriations.

Coun. Kirkpatrick moved, seconded by Coun. Kafoury,
to amend the Ordinance No. 79-72 to comply with the
TSCC request. All members of the Council voting aye,
the amendment carried.

Coun. Berkman read a statement of his intention to
vote in favor of the budget based on assurances that
various budget controls will be implemented, although
he still had reservations regarding that portion of
the budget allocated to support the Executive Officer
in relation to the program needs of the agency.

Chairman Burton also read a statement outlining his
concerns, particularly in regard to the size of the
Executive Office budget, but expressing satisfaction
that the Council had adopted adequate budget controls
to enable MSD to make budget decisions that are in
the best public interest.

Coun. Stuhr outlined progress made in the last six
months, expressed the Council's desire to have an
innovative and creative agency, and urged adoption of
a budget which would provide staff support.

The Chairman called for a roll call vote on Ordinance
No. 79-72, as amended.

All Councilors present voting aye, the motion carried
unanimously.

A short break was taken.
7. NEW BUSINESS
7.1 Resolution No. 79-56, Recommending Approval of the

Washington County LCDC Planning Compliance Schedule
Request, with Conditions.
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Coun. Kafoury reported that the Planning and Develop-
ment Committee met June 25 to review a recommendation
to LCDC to approve the extension request with
conditions. 1In attendance at the Committee meeting
were Larry FPrazier, Washington County Planning
Director} Commissioner Jim Fisher; the Washington
County Legal Counsel} a representative of 1000
Friends of Oreqon; and a representative of the
Washington County Landowners Association. The
conditions presented to the Council reflect the
Committee's recommendations as a result of this
testimony and discussion. Each condition was voted
on individually.

Sue Klobertanz, MSD staff member, outlined the five
conditions for the Council and explained changes made
by the Commjittee.

Coun. Kafoury moved, seconded by Coun. Kirkpatrick,
that the Council adopt Resolution No. 79-56
recommending that LCDC approve the Washington County
extension request with conditions.

Chairman Burton asked for public comment, allowing a
five minute period for each person testifying.

Mr. Jim Allison, president of Washington County
Landowners Association, urged the Council to reject
Condition $2, saying that it applied to land outside
the MSD jurisdiction. If LCDC enforced this
condition in Washington County it would lead to
expensive litigation and would only serve to delay
the planning process.

Mr. Larry Frazier, Washington County Planning
Director, reviewed the County's position in regard to
the proposed conditions. The County agreed with
conditions #1 and #2 as rewritten, and $4; the County
did not agree with Condition #3, but understood the
reason for it.

Mr. Bob Stacey, representing 1000 Priends of Oregon,
informed the Council of his agency's support of the
conditions as proposed.

Coun, Miller asked, regarding the deletion in
Condition $2 of the original language redefining of
agricultural land, whether this was to be accom-
plished within a specified time period, whether the
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property owners would be given sufficient notice that
a radical change in Washington County procedure had
taken place, and that if property was zoned agri-
cultural they might now be unable to obtain a
building permit.

Ms. Klobertanz of the MSD staff explained that the
County should be applying Goals #3 and $#4 to minor
land partitioning, and that the County has the
authority to apply the goals to the application of
building permits. Property owners are notified of
zoning changes and public hearings held as part of
the process in development of the comprehensive plan.

Coun. Deines asked whether the Committee had any
assurances that the County would not be back again
next year requesting another extension.

Coun. Kafoury commented that this should not be the
responsibility of the Council in making the recom-
mendation to LCDC.

Coun. Stuhr inquired whether the MSD staff would be
monitoring Washington County's compliance with these
conditions.

Ms. Klobertanz outlined checkpoints at which staff
would in monitor Washington County's activities: 1)
review of the revised Compliance Schedule which the
County must resubmit within thirty (30) days after
the extension is granted; 2) annual Progress Review
as part of MSD staff coordination activities; and 3)
review of Urban Planning Area Agreements.

Coun. Banzer reminded the Council that it is the
responsibility of this agency to enforce the concept
of the Urban Growth Boundary and that it was the
responsibility of the buyer to inquire about
potential restrictions before purchasing obviously
agricultural land.

Coun. Rhodes reported that the change in Condition §2
came about because of the response from LCDC to
Washington County in which LCDC stated that the
extension would be forthcoming but that LCDC would
expect Goals §3 and #4 to be applied to building
permits. The Committee felt that MSD should support
LCDC, and that this would supersede MSD Condition §2.

6/28/79 - 38
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Chairman Burton reminded the Council that this was a
recommendation to the LCDC, supporting Washington
County's request for a planning extension based on
meeting the proposed conditions.

Roll call vote. Couns. Banzer, Peterson, Kafoury,
Burton, Stuhr, Kirkpatrick, Deines, Rhodes, Schedeen
and Miller voted aye. Couns. Berkman and Williamson
were absent.

Chairman Burton reversed the order of the agenda at
this time, moving Item 7.3 ahead of Item 7.2.

Resolution No. 79-57, Releasing Interim Development
Guldelines for the Johnson Creek Basin to Local
Jurisdictions for Adoption.

Coun. Rhodes moved, seconded by Coun. Peterson, that
Resolution No. 79-57 be adopted.

In bringing the Interim Development Guidelines before
the Council, Coun. Rhodes credited the City of
Portland for the preliminary work in development of
the Guidelines and praised the cooperation among the
jurisdictions involved in the project of refining the
Guidelines. Coun. Rhodes pointed out that no
resolution had been reached regarding the required
elevation above floodplain for floor height for
permitted construction. She emphasized that the
Guidelines are a first step, intended to manage
stormwater drainage by imposing certain restrictions
on development in the basin. Coun. Rhodes urged the
Council to approve the concept of the Guidelines and
to vote to release the Guidelines to the appropriate
jurisdictions for their adoption before August 1,
1979. Council adoption will be requested after a
majority of the jurisdictions have adopted the
Guidelines.

Coun. Kafoury requested that the Guidelines be
referred to the Planning and Development Committee
since the Guidelines have land-use and housing
implications.

Coun. Miller questioned establishment of criteria for
enforcing the Guidelines.

Coun. Rhodes said the Guidelines were specific in
making it the responsibility of the local juris-
dictions to enforce them.

6/28/79 - 9
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Chairman Burton reminded the Council that it had
authority to enforce the Guidelines, should that be
necessary.

The Executive Officer pointed out that the Task Force
recommended that if a majority of the local juris-
dictions support the Guidelines, the MSD Council
adopt the Guidelines and require enforcement in all
jurisdictions. He commended the Task Force and its
Chairman for their accomplishments.

Roll call vote. Couns. Deines, Rhodes, Schedeen,
Miller, Banzer, Peterson, Kafoury, Burton, Stuhr, and
Kirkpatrick voted aye. Couns. Berkman and Williamson
were absent. The motion carried unanimously.

7.2 LCDC Acknowledgment Hearing for the Urban Growth
Boundary.

The Executive Officer reported that the Department of
Land Conservation and Development had issued its
recommendations to be submitted to the Commission for
the July 11 hearing on the Portland metropolitan area
Urban Growth Boundary, and distributed copies of the
document to the Council. Mr. Gustafson summar ized
the DLCD recommendations that MSD take one of two
options--the interim immediate growth boundary with
justified extensions for future development, or a
larger boundary combined with implementation of
strict developmental controls on the land within.

Mr. Sitzman outlined the presentation planned for the
July 11 hearing before the LCDC, saying that
citizens, staff, and business representatives had
been invited to participate in the presentation.

The Executive Officer noted that the staff had not
had sufficient time to adequately respond to the
concerns raised in the DLCD report.

Mr. Gustafson announced that a meeting was scheduled
for July 9, for local officials to discuss the DLCD
Staff Report and local jurisdictional support at the
July 11 hearing.

7.3 Resolution No. 79-57, See page 8 of these minutes
for action on this Item.

7.4 Resolution No. 79-58, Amending the Interim
Transportation Plan and Punctional Classification
System for Yeon Avenue.
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Coun. Miller moved, seconded by Coun. Stuhr, that
Resolution No. 79-58 be adopted.

All Councilors present voting aye, the motion carried
unanimously.

Regsolution No. 79-59, Endorsing the Study of a Water
Transit Concept.

Coun. Miller moved, seconded by Coun. Stuhr, to amend
the Resolution on page 2, paragraph 3, by changing
the date from "October" to "November" to accommodate
the City's work schedule.

The motion to amend the Resolution carried
unanimously.

Coun. Miller moved, seconded by Coun. Stuhr, that
Resolution No. 79-59, as amended, be adopted.

Chairman Burton questioned the need for MSD endorse-
ment of a study which the City of Portland was
undertaking.

Coun. Miller responded that, once the City makes
preliminary findings on certain aspects of imple-
menting a water transportation system, the results
would be forwarded to MSD for determination of the
need for an in-depth study.

Coun. Miller said this preliminary study would
provide very specific information to MSD staff.

Coun. Peterson asked concerning budget implications
of the study.

Mr. Ockert said the current budget includes funds to
support this coordination effort; however, further
study would require funds being shifted from other
work items.

A vote was taken on the motion. All Councilors
present voting aye, the motion carried unanimously.

ANNOUNCEMENTS

Coun. Miller noted that although Resolution No. 79-59

indicated she had introduced it, it had originally been
introduced by the Transportation Committee (JPACT) .

6/28/79
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There being no further business to come before the Council, the
meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Lo lwn Bplec

Barbara Higbe
Clerk Pro Tem

BH/MC/gl
4267A
0075A
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